Underskiddaw Parish Council Clerks Report
Clerk’s Report to the meeting held on Tuesday 8th September 2015
Correspondence received since last meeting:
1) LDNP Partnership Briefing

2) Latest News from See More Programme

3) NALC Guidance on Financial Services Compensation Scheme

4) LDNPA Increase in Parking Charges Letter

5) LDNPA- Confirmation that the Solar Park East of Wharrels Hill was REFUSED

6) Vacancy on CALC executive committee
7) Dr G Davies-LDNPA Member July Report (Circulated to all via email)
8) Dr G Davies- LDNPA report on Affordable Housing Legislation Revision 

9) Dr G Davies- LDNPA Member August report (Circulated with these meeting papers)
10) Countryside Voice- CPRE Summer 2015

11) Field Work- CPRE Sumer 2015

Actions on Clerk from previous meeting:
2015.68-Clerk to draft letter regarding Keswick School Theatre Extension and send to all parties- Done and submitted to the LDNPA, response on the agenda

2015.63- Clerk to circulate summary of the meeting from Duncan Miller with Mr K Melville to all councillors- Done 9/08/15
2015.64- Clerk to raise concern with CCC regarding the land slippage/subsidence on the terrace road on the Millbeck side of the Church- Done CCC have been out assessed the road. It is starting to fall away, they don’t think it will lead to subsidence anytime soon. They are going to install reflective bollards to discourage people using the area of damaged road as a passing place. They will also clear away a lot of the soil and debris on the uphill side of the road to prevent further soil collapse (should have been done w/c 27/7/15)
2015.64-  Clerk to contact Mr Atkinson at Edwin Thompson re the timber lorries passing through Millbeck after 10am- Done- The timber contractors have been reminded of their agreement and requested the drivers to be more careful. However there maybe occasions when lorries do access site a little later as they need to co-ordinate deliveries to local mills at Workington and do need to access a range of woodlands in the day. These movements should be kept to a minimum and Edwin Thompson have emphasized that with school holidays now here, earlier access is important. 
2015.64- Clerk to research if there are any weight limits on the terrace road through Underskiddaw- Done confirmation from CCC that are no weight limits on the U2225 from the A591 to Underscar through Applethwaite & Millbeck
2015.65- Clerk to meet with Mr C Brownrigg re sheep escaping- Meeting never held due to workload. Is this still an issue?

2015.65- Clerk to pursue the suspended Keswick Waste Water Treatment Works- On-going was stopped/suspended due to lack of elevations on one of the buildings. LDNPA have requested revised plans from UU but no response. I have asked that it now be referred to the LDNPA compliance team (24th August) but no response from LDNPA since then- Chased again 1/9/15
2015.65- Clerk to invite Cath Johnson to Sept U/s Meeting to discuss UU Pipeline Communities benefits- Done, Cath was confirmed to attend on original meeting date, waiting to hear from her if she can make the revised date (on holiday until 1st September)

2015.66- Clerk to process payments- Done

2015.67- Clerk to circulate Parish Plan to all councillors for reading/comments- Done- 14/07/15 no comments received

2015.68-Clerk to submit comments to LDNPA re 7/2015/2131- Done 

2015.72- Clerk to circulate details of Derwent 7 meeting to all when they are available- Circulated with these meeting papers

2015.72- Clerk to agenda idea of Village Hall Committee Representative for the September meeting- Done
Becx Carter
Clerk to Underskiddaw Parish Council
07786678283
underskiddawparishcouncil@hotmail.com 
